## Conclusions of the meeting on the political situation in B angladesh

Thursday, 5 February, 2015 17:15

From: "BURT Lorely" <lorely.burt.mp@parliament.uk>

To: "jahid60@hotmail.co.uk" <jahid60@hotmail.co.uk>

"dr.hasanathusain@yahoo.co.uk" <dr.hasanathusain@yahoo.co.uk>

"mohidrahman@hotmail.com" <mohidrahman@hotmail.com>

"citizenmovement2014@gmail.com" <citizenmovement2014@gmail.com>

"HUSSAIN more ...

Full Headers Printable View



## LORELY BURT Member of Parliament for Solihull

Thank you so much for coming along to my meeting to discuss the political crisis in Bangladesh last week. We are honoured that ten parliamentarians were also able to join us.

After a very interesting and balanced introduction by Dr Hasanat Husain MBE, we had a wide-ranging and at times passionate discussion, and reached the following conclusions:

- In order to protect peace and democracy in Bangladesh, free and fair elections must be able to take place, with the supervision of international observers if necessary.
- Journalists in Bangladesh must be free to report on political events without fear or favour and media freedoms must be respected.
- We should share the conclusions of the discussion with the chair of the All Party Parliamentary Group for Bangladesh, Anne Maine MP, in order to continue the discussion.

I have also written to the Foreign and Commonwealth Office to express concern over the situation in Bangladesh. I look forward to sharing the response with you.

I also want to note that since my meeting last week, disturbing reports have emerged that the ruling government of Sheikh Hasina has cut off the electricity supply to her opponent Begum Zia's office at Gulshan. These reports say that Begum Zia has been forcibly blockaded since 4th January 2015, that her internet and mobile connections are severed, and that the government is threatening to cut off the gas and water supply.

It is difficult for us in the UK to fully understand fully what is going on in Bangladesh without visiting the country. However, I believe that the situation in Bangladesh is dire and that the international community has the ability to do more. We all want to see democracy in Bangladesh secured for future generations.

Yours sincerely,

Lorely Burt MP

Member of Parliament for Solihull

Office of Lorely Burt MP (Solihuli)

T 0121 706 9593 | E lorely.burt.mp@parliament.uk

NOTE: Information in this email is confidential and may be privileged. It is intended for the addressee only. If you have received it in error please notify the sender immediately and delete it from your system. You should not otherwise